Head Coach Report  Oct/23

Our competitive swimmers this season consist of one duet and one solo. As well, we have a Limited Competitive team of 4. There was a decision to not attend training meet #1 in November. There are two more training meets (Dec and Feb). Training meet #3 will be in Kamloops so we will make the decision to attend when we know it is safe to travel. 
LComp’s opportunities this season are TM #3 (Feb) and Jean Peters (May). This is a change from previous years and will extend their training schedule by about 3 weeks.
Our recreation program is our masters team of 3 and our AquaGo swimmers.
AquaGo is very full and very lively. We have 2 groups and 15 swimmers. Debbie is coaching the younger swimmers with 5 and Carol is coaching the older swimmers with 10. This is really great and there are a lot of excited swimmers eager to learn.
AquaGo registration this year has been very confusing. Mark and I have been talking about how to improve it. We had 22 on our online wait list but only 18 came to See It Try It. In the end we have 15 but not all were from the See It Try It event. We talked about having something tangible to give the swimmers/parents at the See It Try It. Leaving it up to parents to register online resulted in late registration or us really not knowing what our numbers were. This made it difficult to decide how many groups we would run. We also have 4 swimmers who are only attending 1 practice per week. This might be a glimpse into the future as to what families want with all the other activities their children are doing. In January we are going to split my team of 10 into two teams of 5. One group will swim 5-6 and the other 6-7. Debbie will take the 6-7 team.
AquaGo is the future for rec swimmers. So, Debbie and I are talking time trials and changing it to what our regular rec swimmers have done. We are going to simplify the skills to what the AquaGo program has laid out. The skills will be... 25m front crawl... 25m side flutter... 25m elementary backstroke... unders.
Carol MacFayden
